Email from Joyce Cumming
to Kord Scott, George Dutton, and Michael Pelton
July 18, 2022

Greetings,

I believe the Vermont Open Meeting Law was violated in more than one instance at the last meeting of the Windham Select Board. 

To start, the Select Board excluded the public from the Zoom meeting when the Select Board entered Executive Session for "an employee issue" involving an individual who IS NOT EMPLOYED by the Select Board.  

Secondly, the Select Board failed to inform the public that the public session had resumed. The Zoom taped session clearly states that executive session was convened and you yourself, Kord, said "I guess I should have informed the public" . . . "but not much we can much do about it now".
And then, to add insult to injury, the Windham Select Board proceeded to take action on agenda items without the public's knowledge.  

In the least, the "so-called" Exec Session should not have occurred AND no action should have been taken on any agenda items discussed after the public was excluded for executive session which was not even authorized under the Vermont State Statutes.

I uncertain that a motion was made to go into executive session but am willing to give you benefit of the doubt until I review the taped recording on the Windham Town website.  (BTW, if the currently available taped recordings disappear under unknown circumstances, additional charges will be filed).

Kord, as the senior Select Board member having served multiple terms, it is your duty not only to abide by the laws of the Vermont Statutes, but also to inform and advise the newer members of Town Government.  

I fully expect that the Windham Select Board will address and correct these issues forthwith. If not, I fully intend to contact the Secretary of State's Office and pursue all legal avenues available.

In appreciation of your cooperation,

Joyce Cumming


